The Monthly Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Village Hall on Monday 1st August 2011 commencing at 7.30 pm. 

The Chairman, Councillor Godfrey Eden presided; present were Cllrs John Hieatt, Mike Patrick, Judith Westgate and Chris Wright. Also present for part of the meeting were seven members of the public

8/11/1

Apologies for Absence

Apologies were accepted from Cllr Anne Eastwood, County Cllr David Turner, and District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie

8/11/2

Declarations of Interest

None

8/11/3

Public Participation

The Chairman reminded the meeting that the time allowed for this item of the agenda is 15 minutes.

Mr Gordon Roper said that he would like to thank County Cllr David Turner for dealing so promptly with the footpath and rights of way matters that he had raised at the July meeting. Mr Roper told the Council that he has learned that the route of the Kiln Lane footpath is to be moved and that Mark Sumner, County Footpaths officer, has said that the stile could be removed from Parsler’s Piece.

Mrs McInerney said that she has not yet been contacted by District Cllr Gillespie about her concerns that new properties are being erected at Kiln Farm. She also asked about the planning status of 8 Kiln Lane which is being offered for sale despite having only temporary planning approval granted in 2008 for a period of three years. Mrs McInerney also asked about repairs in the Play Area, particularly to the boundary fence. The Chairman said that the matter is in hand.

Several residents had attended the meeting to voice their concerns about the application in the name of Sindu Express for a premises licence, which would permit the sale of alcohol from the outlet at 31 Elm Drive from 07.00 until 23.00 seven days a week. All these residents were opposed to the application and wanted the Parish Council’s support. The Chairman said that he has received correspondence on this matter and so it will be discussed later in the meeting.

The Parish Council had not been directly contacted about the application, as it was not a statutory consultee. 

8/11/4.

Minutes of the Monthly Meeting held on 4th July 2011

In Minute Ref 7/11/5b the wording was amended to make clear that the payment of £100 to Mr Tipping was a one-off payment not an annual increase and in Minute 7/11/16 the spelling Downey was corrected to Dovey. The Minutes as amended were signed as a true and accurate record.

8/11/5. 
Matters arising from the Minutes not covered elsewhere on the agenda

i.
It was confirmed that the type of school crossing sign that the Parish Council has in mind is one that can be activated by the crossing warden as required.

ii.
The Chairman confirmed that the white lines in North Manor would be put down when the white lines in Wheatley Road are re-instated after the recent top-dressing treatment.

iii.
There was no information about whether Cllr Gillespie had been able to talk to SOHA about the tree in Poplar Close.

8/11/6

County Councillor’s Report

County Cllr David Turner is on holiday and had sent his apologies.

8/11/7

District Councillor’s Report

District Cllr Elizabeth Gillespie is attending another meeting and had sent her apologies.

8/11/8

Finance

Barclays Current Account at 29th July



  £5,107.33

Barclays Tracker Account at 10th June


 
       £50.98

Bank of Ireland at 5th July 





 £40,071.57

Bank of Scotland (fixed deposit) (no change)


£50,548.34

The Bank of Scotland Deposit A/c matures in September 2011

The Council noted the July Direct Debit payment of £54.48 to Grundons.

The following cheques were approved for payment:

Information Commissioner (annual registration)


     £35.00

Southern Electric 






     £15.18

SODC (dog bin emptying service)




     £34.98

Admin (July) 







     £84.38

G Russell (Clerk’s salary)





    £369.69

Ernie Tipping (one-off payment for extra duties)


    £100.00

The Clerk had prepared a schedule showing the charitable payments that the Parish Council had made during the previous six years. It was agreed that the Council’s policy will continue to be that only charities which have a direct connection with the Parish will be supported. 

The Bank Mandate forms were given to Cllr Westgate and will be posted to Cllr Eastwood.

8/11/9

Planning 

a.
Application

P11/W1141 College Farm, Southend 

Proposed alterations and conversion of stone barn to provide a two bedroom dwelling and carport, and construction of perimeter wall (amendment to scheme approved by application P10/W1889).

The Council agreed to recommend this application for approval.

b. 
Other planning matters

The Clerk confirmed that a letter of support for the appeal regarding land adjacent St Mary’s Church had been sent to the Planning Inspectorate.

8/11/10.
Correspondence to Chairman and Clerk

a. The County Council’s letter about salt and salt bins was noted. The Chairman asked councillors to consider whether additional salt bins are needed for the coming winter.

b. The Clerk told the Council about the County’s new ‘Area Stewardship Fund’. He would ask County Cllr David Turner for more information.

c. It was agreed that the County Council Boundaries Review should be discussed at the September meeting.

d. The report from PCSO Ken Cooney was read out by the Clerk and noted.

e. The Chairman has received letters from residents concerned about the application for a premises licence, which would permit the sale of alcohol from the outlet at 31 Elm Drive from 7.00 a.m. until 11.00 p.m. every day. The Parish Council strongly objects to this proposal and the Clerk was asked to register the Council’s objections with the Cllr Gillespie, the District Council, and Thames Valley Police.

8/11/11.
Burial Ground

The Chairman asked the Council to think about whether the Parish Council should play a more direct role in the management of the Burial Ground. At the moment all the books and records are held by the Rector who also receives all the applications for grave/ashes spaces and for the erection of memorials. It was agreed that this matter should be given careful consideration.

Cllr Patrick confirmed that the tree leaning over towards The Gizzel will be attended to soon. 

8/11/12
Play Area repairs
The Chairman confirmed that some minor repairs have been carried out and the Council is now awaiting a visit from the representative of Playdale so that the most urgent repair work can be accurately costed.

A new annual inspection is due within the next few weeks.

8/11/13
Village Maintenance 
Repairs to the Kings Copse bus shelter will be carried out in the next few days.

Some tree work in Combewell is required. Positive Tree Care will be asked for a price. 

The Chairman asked if the Garsington Society would be able to remove the stile at Parsler’s Piece. Since no livestock are kept in the field, the County’s footpath officer has said that the stile can be replaced.

8/11/14
Sports & Social Club Lease
Garsington Sports & Social Club has proposed to pay the Parish Council a rent based upon £1 per member but it is not known how many members the Club has.

The Club will continue to cut the grass that the Parish Council needs to have maintained for general public use. It will use its own mower if the Council disposes of the ride-on Ransomes machine and will pay the fuel costs. It values this service at £1,000 per year. These arrangements will be reviewed in 2 or 3 years. 

The Council agreed in principle with this suggestion but requires confirmation of the Club’s membership so that the actual annual rental payable is known.

It is understood that the Club committee meets on the last Monday of each month.

The Clerk will try to establish the second-hand value of the Ransomes mower after it has been established for how many hours it has been used.

8/11/15
Village Hall Project

The Council considered the request to release £40,000 which has been made by Mike Patrick as Treasurer of the Village Hall Committee.

The question of how best to deal with VAT is an important matter that requires further study. The Clerk will circulate the guidelines that he has received from OALC and ORCC and will also discuss the matter with the Council’s internal auditor.

The project cost is being revised.

8/11/16
Bus Services 
Matthew Dovey reported that, subject to the approval of the Traffic Commissioner, there will be further time table changes with effect from 6th September. Thames Travel has stated that it would provide extra evening services if these were subsidised by the County Council. The Parish Council is to confirm to the County that it would support this.

At the September meeting the Parish Council will be informed about the possibilities of additional services, paid for by the ‘Community Transport Fund’.

It was agreed that the Parish Council will pay the hall hire charges for the Garsington Bus Users Group. The invoice will sent to the Clerk.

8/11/17
Parish Councillor special responsibilities

The following was agreed:

Street Lighting



All Councillors

Bus and public transport


Matthew Dovey

Recreation Ground



Godfrey Eden

General tidiness/litter bins


Anne Eastwood

Footpaths and stiles



Chris Wright and Anne Eastwood

Burial Ground




Mike Patrick

Monitoring road works & signs

John Hieatt

General maintenance/trees/grass/graffiti

and bus shelters



All Councillors

Website co-ordinator



Judith Westgate

Display of planning applications

Godfrey Eden

Finance




Chris Wright

Tree Officer




Mike Patrick

Police Neighbourhood Watch


John Hieatt

Parsler’s Piece




All Councillors

Parish Plan Community-led Project

Matthew Dovey

The Meeting closed at 9.20 p.m.

